CITY OF AUBURN

“History’s Hometown” Douglas A. Selby
City Manager

June 3, 2015

The Honorable Anthony R. Foxx
Secretary

U.S. Department of Transportation
1200 New Jersey Avenue SE
Washington, DC 20590

RE: The CenterState NY Inland Port and Rail Connector Project

Dear Secretary Foxx,

The City of Auburn is supportive of the Port of Oswego’s TIGER grant application. The Port
Authority’s proposed port and rail project will provide a significant economic boost to the region
and will benefit the City of Auburn and its business community by providing an important
transportation connection to a global market. The potential benefits to our local manufacturers
are immense and with their success comes much needed job creation in our economically
depressed community.

In addition to opening market opportunities, the rail project could have an environmental benefit.
We are planning to close our city landfill within the next 10 years because of capacity and
economic issues. Replacing the landfill with railway based transfer station to move our refuse to
a larger landfill or resource reclamation facility is one of the options that could become feasible
with the implementation of the Port’s rail proposal.

I hope that your agency will give serious consideration to awarding a TIGER grant for the NY
Inland Port and Rail Connector Project.

Sincerely,

Douglas ﬂﬁ

City Manager

Memorial City Hall o 24 South Street ¢ Auburn, New York 13021 e (315) 255-4146 o Fax (315) 255-4735
dselby@auburnNY.gov ¢ www.auburnNY.gov



CITY OF AUBURN

“Historys Hometown” Office of the Mayor
Honorable Michael D. Quill

June 3, 2015

The Honorable Anthony R. Foxx
Secretary

U.S. Department of Transportation
1200 New Jersey Avenue SE
Washington, DC 20590

RE: The CenterState NY Inland Port and Rail Connector Project
Dear Secretary Foxx,

The City of Auburn is supportive of the Port of Oswego’s TIGER grant application. The Port
Authority’s proposed port and rail project will provide a significant economic boost to the region
and will benefit the City of Auburn and its business community by providing an important
transportation connection to a global market. The potential benefits to our local manufacturers
are immense and with their success comes much needed job creation in our economically
depressed community.

In addition to opening market opportunities, the rail project could have an environmental benefit.
We are planning to close our city landfill within the next 10 years because of capacity and
economic issues. Replacing the landfill with railway based transfer station to move our refuse to
a larger landfill or resource reclamation facility is one of the options that could become feasible
with the implementation of the Port’s rail proposal.

[ hope that your agency will give serious consideration to awarding a TIGER grant for the NY
Inland Port and Rail Connector Project.

Sincerely, )

ighael D. Quill, Mayor
Auburn, New York

Memorial City Hall ¢ 24 South Street, Suite 115 o Auburn, New York 13021-3832 ¢ (315) 255-4104 e Fax (315) 253-8345
E-mail: mayorquill@auburnny.gov ¢ www.auburnny.gov



